Official publication of the Tennessee Trails Association

Volume V

May 1974

Number

Calendar: Campout and trail construction, demonstration,

Prentice Cooper State Forest, , May 4 and 5.

Saturday, June 15, Trail training session and Board Meeting. Fall Creek Falls State Parl.

October 18-20, regional symposium, National Trails Council, Cumberland Mountain State Park.

See page 2 for details of the big campout, complete with country music, to be staged by the South Cumberland Trail Committee May 4 and 5. It sounds like a real fun weekend.

President Lily Rose Claiborne would like to hear from you members on your ideas for future TTA activities. Our By-laws call for a membership activity each month. Write to her at

795 West Outer Drive, Oak Ridge, TN 37830.

Wanted: local groups to work on trails in their own areas. It is difficult to schedule monthly TTA work sessions that do not conflict with other events. Much that has been accomplished on the Cumberland Trail was done by Scouts and small groups

who didn't wait to be scheduled by TTA.

We haven't given enough credit to some of these people. Bob Orrison of Oak Ridge has been working with his Scout Troop on the section above Arms Gap. John McIntyre scouted the Cumberland Mountain section from Baptist Gap to LaFollete by himself. Bob Brown has spent many hours on his own in Cumbwaland County. Harry and Sylvia Hubbel of Oak Ridge have been scouting the trail from Walden's Ridge to Arms Gap.

We welcome Mrs. Bertha C. (Mrs. James) Chrietzberg of HPERS Dept, MTSU (It has something to do with health and Thys. Ed.) to TTA. Bertha says there is a lot of interest in trails among residents of Murfreesboro and on the MTSW campus.

The will help spread the word about TTA in that area.

Friday through Sunday, October 18-20, is the time chosen for the regional trails symposium of the National Trails Council, to be held at Cumberland Mountain State Park. TTA is proud to be the host organization for this important meeting. W. S. Nemec of the Illinois Paririe Path, St. Charles, Illinois, is chairman for the Council. Joe Gaines and David Rhyne are local chairmen.

Cabins have been reserved at the Park until July 15. Because of the size of the cabins, several persons may be assigned to one. Anyone wishing to reserve a room in a cabin should send a \$10.00 deposit to Pat Rhyne, 1935 Sandra Drive, Cleveland, TN 37311. There are also several good motels in the vicinity of Crossville. Write to our Board member Roy Hall at the Crossville Chamber of Commerce for information.

Corresponding Secretary-Treasurer Dot Lingerfelt reports that membership is increasing. We still have several delingquents as the cutoff date of May 1 approaches. She is still recruiting local members ip chairmen in various areas. Send applications to her at Box 4913, Chattanooga, TN. 37405

We'll see you on the trail.